

▲:九龍長沙灣瓊林街111號擎天廣場12字樓A室 Unit A, 12/F, Kings Tower, 111 King Lam Street, Cheung Sha Wan, Kowloon, Hong Kong

1: (852) 3151 0400

(852) 2735 8290



Cambodia Lisa & Joseph Ng Prayer Letter (67) September 2020

Dear Family and friends,

Time went by so fast! We have been in Canada for 6 months already. People often ask if we are bored during these months. Even though we stay home most of the time, we can contact our co-workers in Cambodia and our friends in different parts of the world. We share and encourage each other with God's words. Personally, we have more time to meditate on the word of God, read books and pray. There have been so many incidents of riots, demonstrations, looting, flooding, and wildfire on top of the pandemic of Covid19. The world has been and will be totally different. As Christians we have hope in God who still reigns as King.

We want to share a story that is uplifting. Honey is a 9-year-old girl at our church in Cambodia. She has been attending our church with her parents since she was born. She attended our kindergarten when she turned 3 years old. At age 6 she went to a Khmer primary school. Recently her school hosted an inter school story telling contest in English. She chose the story of Christmas. Her father asked her why this was chosen. She said that many Khmer children do not know the real meaning of Christmas. Starting from God's creation of this world she shared because of men's sin that Jesus, the Son of God was sent to this world as our Savior. She did a wonderful job. We are so encouraged by her boldness to share about Jesus. May God raise up more children and youth to be light and salt to their own people.

We are very thankful for your support through all these years. Please continue to praise God for His faithful work and pray for our needs.

Praise items:

- Living Stone Church has been meeting together for 2 months in 2 sessions on Sundays.
- Four days a week we pray with our church staff in Phnom Penh at the same time.
- Heard that there is a revival starting in Cambodia!
- We can connect with the local churches in our city.

Prayer items:

- We are returning to Cambodia on 25 September. We need to have tests of Covid 19 before and after the flights. Please pray for a smooth and safe journey.
- The big international schools are reopening in September. The government schools are reopening grade 9 and 12 in September and other grades in November. Smaller private schools, including Sonlight Kindergarten need to wait for further notice. Please pray that our kindergarten will reopen soon.
- Our teachers at Sonlight Kindergarten will start the Alpha Course on 11 September. May the Lord use this to bring the non-believers to God's fold.

Thank you very much for your faithful involvement in our ministry!

In His service,

Joseph and Liza Ng